
Department for Work and Pensions (DWP) 
Central Freedom of Information Team 
 
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx@xxx.xxx.gov.uk 
 
Our reference: VTR 2200 
Date: 15 June 2015 
 
Dear John B 

 
Thank you for your Freedom of Information request received on 29.05.15.  
You asked:-  
 
Please supply a link to all rules, regulations and guidance regarding the 
deprivation of capital rules for claiming  JSA / HB/ Council Tax Support 
including a list of what is and is not acceptable ways of people to use their 
capital/income. 
 
Please find attached the JSA Capital guidance, (Deprivation of Capital is 
referred to at paragraph 77). 
 
Section 21 of the Freedom of Information Act allows us to direct you to 
information which is already reasonably accessible to you. Guidance for 
Decision Makers regarding deprivation of capital for JSA claimants is 
available here – DMG Chapter 29. The law relating to Social Security can be 
found here - The law relating to Social Security.  If you do not have access to 
the Internet at home, you may be able to use facilities at your local public 
library. 
 
Guidance about deprivation of capital for working age Housing Benefit 
claimants can be found in paragraph BW1.255 of part BW of the Housing 
Benefit guidance manuals on gov.uk.  This link will take to you to the manual - 
Housing Benefit Guidance manual BW 1.  
 
Council Tax Benefit ceased to exist from April 2013 and was replaced by local 
Council Tax reduction schemes which are operated by Local Authorities.  You 
may wish to approach your Local Authority for information about the scheme 
in your area and for guidance on deprivation of capital.   
 
If you have any queries about this letter please contact me quoting the 
reference number above.   
 
 
Yours sincerely,  
 
 
DWP Central FoI Team 
 

 
Your right to complain under the Freedom of Information Act 



 
If you are not happy with this response you may request an internal review by e-mailing 
freedom-of-information-request@dwp.gsi.gov.uk or by writing to: DWP, Central FoI Team,  
Caxton House, Tothill Street, SW1H 9NA. Any review request should be submitted within two 
months of the date of this letter.  
 
If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review you may apply directly to the 
Information Commissioner’s Office for a decision. Generally the Commissioner cannot make a 
decision unless you have exhausted our own complaints procedure. The Information 
Commissioner can be contacted at: The Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, 
Water Lane, Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF 
www.ico.org.uk/Global/contact_us  or telephone 0303 123 1113 or 01625 545745 


